
What is an Officer Transition Meeting? 
A meeting away from the organization is a necessity before officers turn over. It provides the outgoing 

officers the opportunity to ensure that the programs, policies, and success of your term do not diminish 

with the next administration. Furthermore, it provides the incoming officers the opportunity to learn 

what his/her responsibilities are and prevents the new officer from having to reinvent the wheel. 

 

An officer transition meeting can be: 
 A meeting with the newly-elected and outgoing officers (all together) 

 A meeting between the newly-elected and outgoing officers (one on one) 

 A retreat during which newly-elected and outgoing officers meet for one day (or just a morning 

or afternoon), while the newly-elected officers meet for a second day to brainstorm goals 

 An informal information gathering session during which new officers gather and record 

information and knowledge from outgoing officers/senior 

 

So where do you begin?  
Here are a few thoughts to keep in mind when planning a retreat or meeting. 

 Request that all outgoing and incoming officers be present for the transition meeting. Provide at 

least 2-3 weeks notice for all officers. 

 Contact your organization’s advisor and be sure he/she and the advising team are aware of the 

date. Provide at least 2-3 weeks notice for all advisors. 

 Reserve a room on campus or elsewhere at least 3 weeks in advance. 

 Will there be any budgetary concerns? If so, be sure to speak with the treasurer. Will you serve 

lunch? Snacks? Any office supplies? (Butcher paper? Markers? Tape?)  

 What will the length of the retreat be? Will goal setting be an aspect of the transition retreat? 

 

Preparation for the Transition Meeting/Retreat 

 

I. Officer Transition Binder 
One of the most important pieces to a successful transition is a thorough officer transition binder. 

Better yet, electronic files of everything done within the position before. An Officer Transition 

Binder should include the following information: 

A. The officer manual for the position/job description/duties and responsibilities 

B. Copy of the organization’s constitution & bylaws 

C. Copy of officer responsibilities as stated in the constitution & bylaws 

D. All current forms relative to the office 

E. Record of activities over the past year 

F. Calendar of the past year 

G. Recommendations for the coming year 

H. Resources relevant to the office 

I. Other pertinent campus information 

J. A letter to the next officer. 

 

At the end of each term, officers should update and revise the information in their notebook and pass 

along the notebook to the next incoming officer. If done correctly the Officer Transition Binder can 

provide greater longevity to the position and ultimately, to the organization.  



 

Before the Officer Transition Meeting or Retreat, instruct your outgoing executive officers to update, 

add to, and revise his/her binder. If your current executive officers never received transition materials, 

it’s never too late to start! Start making one right now! Hint: Encourage your executive members to 

begin saving things for the transition binder at the beginning of the year. It’s very easy to create a 

folder on the desktop and save pertinent information. This makes the creation of the binder/electronic 

files easier at the end of the year. 

 

II. Outgoing Officer Worksheets 
Before the Meeting/Retreat, request that outgoing officers review their terms and fill out the 

Outgoing Officer Transition Worksheet prior to the retreat/meeting. Potential questions to address 

include: 

A. What problems or stumbling blocks did you encounter as an officer? 

B. How were these problems or stumbling blocks dealt with? 

C. What aspect(s) of the term went really well? 

D. What recommendations do you have for the incoming officer? 

E. What unfinished business must be addressed? 

 

Have the outgoing officers bring their completed worksheets to the meeting/retreat. 

 

III. Incoming Officer Worksheets 
Before the Meeting/Retreat, request that incoming officers think about their upcoming terms and 

complete the Incoming Officer Transition Worksheet prior to the retreat/meeting.  

 

Potential questions to address include: 
A. What is the purpose of my office? 

B. What are my responsibilities? 

C. How can I improve what the former officer accomplished? 

D. What new/old programs do I plan to use during my term? 

E. What are 3 goals I want to accomplish in the short term? 

F. What action items I must accomplish to complete these short term goals? 

G. What is the projected date of completion for these goals? 

H. What are 3 goals I want to accomplish in the long term? 

I. What action items I must accomplish to complete these long term goals? 

J. What is the projected date of completion for these goals? 

K. What will be your greatest challenges in holding this office? 

 

Have the incoming officers bring their completed worksheets to the meeting 
 

This is one of the many handouts available to you. Feel free to meet with Jil Gates, in Campus Life for more details 

about this topic or any others related to leadership or your student organization. 
 

 

We also have open advising hours Thursdays from 2 p.m. to 4 p.m. The Office of Student Activities is located in 

the Seymour Union, on the 1st floor. You can also ask questions by telephone at 309-341-7573 or email at 

jgates@knox.edu.  
 

This document was adapted from the Office of Student Activities, Willamette University.  Updated 07/11 

mailto:jgates@knox.edu

